`St. Philip/St. Teresa Parish Council Summary of April 24 meeting for the Parish Bulletin

The Parish Council welcomed St. Philip parishioner Jim Komarek to the Council. The Council heard reports on the upcoming 25th Anniversary celebrations of the Rural Food Program. These include a buffet breakfast for clients on July 9 and a Mass of Thanksgiving for our parish community on August 15. The small group gatherings for the Lenten series on "Catholicism" narrated by Fr. Robert Barron were well received and the CDs are available from Council member Ron Schultz for parishioners who may wish to view them.

During the Mass celebrated at Calvary Cemetery in Bodega on Memorial Day, Bishop Vasa will dedicate the new limestone altar donated by Jim & Jackie Smith. There will be a Gospel Music event at St. Teresa Church on June 9 to support our parish liturgy programs.

Fr. Loren reported on parish finances and will be making a report to the parish community in the coming weeks. The Polenta Dinner netted nearly \$3100 and the St. Patrick's Day Dinner and Casino Nights netted around \$4000 each! The parish website has been redesigned and parishioners are encouraged to check it out at www.stphilipstteresa.org.

The members of the St. Philip/St. Teresa Parish Council are: Alma Ciddio (chair), Rod DeMartini (secretary), Charles Bone, Edna Irving, Jim Komarek, Lou McCann, Kelly McCool, and Ron Schultz. Please talk with any Council member about your concerns or questions or call the parish office if you would like to have a member of the Council contact you. <u>All Council meeting are open and are held both at St. Philip Parish Hall and St. Teresa Church.</u>

Next Council Meeting: June 19, 2013 10:30 am - noon, St. Teresa Church